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Jail Hearing Set
By Evan Kramer

The Port Orford City
Council met on Mon-
day night and began
with citizen’s consider-
ations. Wendy Thomas
told the council the city
was entering a period of
growth and she urged
the council to adopt land

use and animal control ordinances and
plan for the growth. Jody Bulaich told
the council the animals that live here are
assets. Bulaich works with the 4-H pro-
gram, which recently held a successful
horse day event in Buffington Park. She
asked people with animal/horse concerns
to share them with the 4-H people. May-
or Jim Auborn urged Bulaich to work
with the ordinance committee.

Mayor Auborn said the jail issue would
have a formal land use hearing before the
next council meeting. Frank Smith told
the council another option for the former
city jail, now sitting on private property,
is to move it forward twenty feet into
Seventh Street. He said it wouldn’t inter-
fere with traffic. Smith said he had talked
to a local contractor who told him it
could be moved. Mayor Auborn said the
owners of the property the jail sits on

have rejected the planning commission
options, which were listed in last week’s
paper. Volunteer Fire Department Chief
Gayle Wilcox said the fire department
was willing to be the lead entity to do
whatever it takes to preserve the jail.

City Administrator Ken Knight spoke to
the council about his recent trip to the
Northwest Manager’s Conference. He
called it a very good conference focusing
on the many challenges faced by cities
including tax revolts. There were also
seminars on ethics.

City attorney John Trew recommended
having the public hearing on the jail
when Planning Director Chuck Nord-
strom is available. The date when Trew
and Nordstrom plus the council are avail-
able is Wednesday, April 13, 7:00pm.
This date and time is now set as the land
use hearing on the jail and was described
as “quasi-judicial”. The council will de-
cide on the fate of the historic city jail at
the hearing. The property owners have
requested a permit to demolish the jail.
The City has 120 days from the date the
permit was requested (February 23) to
respond. Later on in the council meeting
Mayor Auborn asked Gayle Wilcox to
contact the owners of the property the
jail sits on and discuss a solution to
saving the structure.

Chamber of Commerce president Jay
Stoler gave the chamber liaison report.
He said the Chamber was moving for-
ward on the Wind Fest set for Saturday,
May 28. He said it might be a wine and
wind fest.

Mayor Auborn told councilor and streets
liaison Carl Eskelson he needed to send
a letter to ODOT about the City being
given Coast Guard Hill Road.

Councilor Milton Finch recommended
that court clerk Ellen Mundell be given
more hours so she could write grants for
the city.

Councilor and watershed liaison, Steve
Abbott,  attended the last watershed meet-
ing. He said a car crusher was coming to
Port Orford in June and that people could
bring cars, refrigerators and washing
machines to the city shops area to be
crushed. Abbott had taken a tour of the
Port Orford conservation easement in
the North Fork Hubbard Creek water-
shed and noted a lot of gorse has been cut
but help is needed watering all the re-
cently planted trees.

Steve Donovan, Senior Project Engineer
with SHN on the wastewater treatment
plan upgrade told the council we didn’t
have final completion on the project. He
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said the contractor is continuing to incur
liquidated damages and that currently
the city is holding back $40,000 in pay-
ments to Laskey-Clifton. The general
obligation bonds for the project cannot
be sold until the project reaches final
completion. The city has incurred dam-
ages of $16,000-$18,000 so far.

Fire Chief Gayle Wilcox presented the
council with a quarterly report on the fire
department. There were 32 calls between
July 1, 2002 to June 30, 2003 and 68 calls
for service between July 1, 2003 and
June 30, 2004. So far in this reporting
year there have been 31 calls since July 1,
2004. Calls range from structure fires,
controlled burns, false alarms, medical
assistance, hazardous materials, and
motor vehicle crashes.

The council passed Resolution 2005-18,
which would transfer $250 from the

Buffington Park’s budget to the reward
fund regarding the trees being chopped
down in Buffington Park. This resolu-
tion also creates a contribution fund.

The council passed Resolution 2005-19
approving the annual adjustment for in-
flation to the water and wastewater sys-
tems development charges. The rate of
inflation calculated out to 7.19759%
between December 31, 2003 and De-
cember 31, 2004.

The council passed Resolution 2005-01
concerning a supplemental budget for
the Parks Department of $300. This will
pay for two parks commission members
to attend a grant-writing workshop, which
will be held locally.

The council passed Resolution 2005-20
“declaring the Chief of Police a city
officer to be supervised by the mayor and
city council. This resolution says the
Chief of Police shall be employed and
supervised by the mayor and council.

The Chief of Police shall also “continue
to receive administrative and budgetary
support from the City Administrator.”
The resolution continues that the City
Administrator’s job description shall re-
flect these changes.

Milton Finch made a motion to accept
the modified city administrator’s job
description as presented by the city attor-
ney and it passed 5-0.

The council accepted the consent calen-
dar on a motion by Milton Finch. It
included approval of the right of way
form as edited, the mayor’s appointments
of Jody Bulaich to the Parks Commis-
sion and Jeff MacFarlane to the Tran-
sient Lodging Tax Committee, the May-
or’s reappointment of Jim Billings to the
Parks Commission, and approval of the
minutes for three previous meetings. It
also included a letter written by Mayor
Auborn to the State Senate Transporta-

Continued on Page 3



Howard S. Lichtig
Attorney at Law

Board Certified–Consumer
Bankruptcy Law–American

Board of Certification
Bankruptcy

Injuries / Accidents
Criminal Defense

Probate / Conservators
332 - 6060

Hwy 101 (264A W. 6th St.) Port Orford, OR

tion Committee regarding Senate Bill
894, which he does not support but in-
stead, encouraged them to support Sen-
ate Bill 566. Senate Bill 894 would des-
ignate every national highway in Oregon
a freight route while Senate Bill 566
would according to Auborn “maintain
the integrity of our scenic highway sys-
tem.”

There are now three ways to speak at
council meetings. You can speak at the
beginning of the meeting under citizen’s
concerns. You can either sign a sheet at
the beginning of the meeting and speak
or you can get the subject you want to
speak about on the agenda. You have to
have your request to speak to the city
recorder by the Tuesday before the meet-
ing at 5:00pm. Thirdly citizens can now
speak at the end of the meeting under
citizen considerations.

Jack Pruitt thanked former Mayor Gary
Doran for his comments at the last coun-
cil meeting. Pruitt said the council had
done a disservice to the law enforcement
panels with their decision.

City Administrator Ken Knight spoke
about water issues regarding the North
Fork Hubbard Creek watershed and the
need for more impoundment of water.
He said by summer the City may have to
offer residents a blend of water from
Garrison Lake and North Fork Hubbard
Creek. You read it here first – the next
big issue for the city once the final com-
pletion is done on the sewer treatment
plant and Mark Creighton serves his first
day as police chief is going to be WA-
TER!
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Langlois Library News
By Nancy Angelesco

Assistant Director

Thank you, gracias, merci, danke... how-
ever it’s said, we can’t convey enough
how much we appreciate the many hours
and hard work donated by those of you
who helped make our annual book sale
such a huge success. I must say, we
worked long and hard sorting and mov-
ing books, setting up the tables for the
sale, conducting the actual sale, and
moving the books yet again; but it was
well worth it. The Langlois Library Foun-
dation earned a net profit of $1,277.29,
which will directly benefit the Langlois
Library. Whew! Job well done, folks!

Speaking of the Library Foundation, at
our last meeting it was decided to change
the name of the organization to The
Friends of the Langlois Library. The
name sounds a little friendlier and much
more inviting, although the purpose of
the organization will remain the same…
to raise funds to augment the general
budget of the library and to support li-
brary functions and events. The Friends
will meet the last Thursday of every
month at 6:30pm at the library, and our
meetings are open to all who would like
to attend. Our next meeting will be on
March 31. At that time we’ll begin plan-
ning Buzzy’s going-away party and also
the 2005 Peddler’s Faire. Don’t be shy;
come join us. We work hard, but have
lots of laughs.

As we approach the end of this fiscal
year, we begin the process of developing
a new budget. The Langlois Library Dis-
trict Budget Committee will meet on
Thursday, May 5, 6:00pm at the library
to review and approve the new fiscal year
budget. This meeting is open to the pub-
lic for comment. Prior to this meeting,
the proposed budget will be posted in our
local newspaper and a reminder of this
meeting will be posted in the Langlois
Post Office.

We just received a huge order of new
books and will begin processing them
this week. Drop by the library during the
next few weeks to see what appears on
our “new books” shelves.



SIXES RIVER LAND COMPANY
For property on the Southern Oregon Coast, stop-by, call or visit us on the web at:

www.SixesRiverLandCompany.com
See these Great Deals on the web!

Call for an appointment

Our Staff:
Jennifer Bastian, Broker
Howard Bach, Broker
Eric Oberbeck, Broker
Marilyn Oberbeck,
Principal Broker

Highway 101
(across from Battle Rock Park)
Port Orford, OR 97465

541-332-8400
Toll Free: 1-888-291-8275

Langlois/Alder Street 3 Br, 2 Ba home
on 2.75 Acres with Shop and Barn
This three bedroom, two bath home sits on 2.75 acres in Langlois, Oregon.
This newer custom built ranch style home was built to perfection with lots of of
amenities. The house sits nearly 1500 feet from the road and is accessed by a long
driveway bordered by fruit trees. The home is a 1 story ranch style with tiled
entranceway and wall to wall carpeting. The living room has a woodburning stove on a
tiled hearth and directional lighting. A large vinyl patio door leads from the living
room to a private sun deck in the large fenced backyard which has a partial ocean view.
The kitchen has vinyl floors and tiled countertops with separate butcher block cutting
block. The cabinets are custom made oak and there is a large oak door pantry and built
in oak desk. It comes with a built in dishwasher and range. The home has a big 2 car
attached garage with automatic door opener and comes with central forced air heating

and vinyl windows. The property also has a large metal pole barn for
boarding horses and storing hay and a large metal shop. An excellent
property and great value at $325, 000 with owner financing. #303

March Port Meeting
By Jane Cramer

Commissioners Gifford Barnes, Ed
Dowdy, Evan Kramer and George Welch,
as well as Port Manager Gary Anderson
were present at the March 15 regular
meeting of the Port Commission. Com-
missioner Dave Knapp was absent.

Under Unlisted Items for Commission-
ers, Kramer reported that a phone call to
the Curry County Board of Elections had
revealed that as of March 15 no one had
filed for any of the vacant Port Commis-
sion positions. Commissioners Barnes,
Dowdy and Welch are not running for re-
election. Kramer stated it was important
to have at least one person running for
each position and filing deadline is March
17. Some people expressed interest in
running for the position and were en-
couraged to speak with Anderson to learn
which positions were open.

Dowdy and Anderson reported on a meet-
ing they had attended with Curry County
Commissioner Ralph Brown which cov-
ered the possibility of individual quotas
being set for groundfish and efforts to
have community quotas be considered as
well. Individual quotas would favor trawl-
ers, while community quotas would work
better for those fishing from the Port Of
Port Orford. Community quotas will be
included in a secondary discussion.

They also discussed the possibility of a
marine research institute being sited on
Port property, but Brown advised this
was unlikely because of the lack of infra-
structure (motels and restaurants) avail-
able in Port Orford. Bringing the facility
to the Port would fit in well with the
Strategic Plan.

Under Public Comment, Jane Cramer
spoke about the Port being honored dur-
ing the 2005 Jubilee. She suggested the
commission look into sponsoring some

activities in and around the Port to attract
visitors to the dock.

The new ice machine has arrived and
should be up and running by April 1.
Anderson is working on pricing and bill-
ing procedures.

Port employee Ed Schrieber gave a re-
port on his estimates for refurbishment
of the Cannery to prepare it for rental.
Much of the work would be done by Port
employees and would consist of clean-
ing up and painting. They would work on
small areas at a time in order to be able to
rent out space as it is finished.

Under New Business Anderson spoke
about applying to ODFW for a grant to
install an aluminum stairway from the
dock to the beach near the port office.
The old metal stairway from the former
dock to the beach is rusty, disintegrating
and unsafe to reinstall.

Continued on next page



Paula’s BistroPaula’s BistroPaula’s BistroPaula’s BistroPaula’s BistroSavoy Theatre
811 Hwy 101, Port Orford, OR

541-332-3105 voice, 332-8105 FAX
savoy@harborside.com

HITCH
Rated PG-13  Starring Will Smith

FRIDAY .................................................. 7 pm
SATURDAY............................................ 2 pm
SUNDAY ....................................... 4 & 7 pm
MONDAY-THURSDAY ........................ 7 pm

Open for dinner
at 5pm Tuesday through Saturday

Closed Sundays & Mondays

For reservations call...
(541) 332-9378

236 Hwy 101, Port Orford

Coast Baseball
Organizational Meeting

Monday March 28 at 7:00pm
At Sixes River Land Company

T-ball 6-8

Bambino 9-10

All parents are encouraged to attend.
For information call:

Ken Williams, president at 332-0564
Eric Oberbeck, treasurer at 332-8400

Little league 11-12

Babe Ruth 13-15

Commissioners also discussed Senate
Bill 734 which could have adverse ef-
fects on local fisheries. Anderson will
write a letter in opposition and Kramer
will help him research the matter.

Anderson reported on his recent trip to
Washington D.C., which included meet-
ings with people who might be able to
assist in getting more money for dredg-
ing, as well as with Peter Friedman, a
lobbyist for small draft ports. Dowdy
and Welch moved and seconded that the
Port pay Anderson’s expenses for the
trip. The motion passed unanimously.
Anderson will check to see if a supple-
mental budget is needed to implement
this and if so, will have it ready by the
next meeting.

After review and approval of a letter of
support for the Port of Brookings, com-
missioners reviewed the Manager’s Re-
port and Financial Report and adjourned
into Executive Session under ORS
192.660 (1) (e) Real Estate and ORS
192.660 (1) (h) Pending Litigation.

March Port Meeting
Continued from preceding page

Port Orford GED Class
Southwestern Oregon Community
College is offering ABE/GED class for
spring term. This class is for people who
want to study for their High School
Equivalency Preparation (GED) of just
want to increase their basic skills in
writing, communication or math.

Students will meet on Monday evenings
from 5:00 to 8:00pm at the Port Orford
Zion Lutheran Church. The first class is
Monday, March 28 and the cost is $25.
Francie MacLeod is the instruction.

Call Southwestern for more information
or to register in Gold Beach at 247-2741
or in Port Orford at (541) 253-7573.



LEWIS EXCAVATION
All phases of site development

Underground Utilities  Lot Clearing
Septic Systems  Home Sites

Neil Lewis, Owner/Operator
CC# 161644

(541) 991-0032
P.O. Box 908

Port Orford, Oregon 97465

Campbell Realty
P.O. Box 1469
324 6th Street

Port Orford, Oregon 97465
541-332-9109    1-800-808-4663

Fax: 541-332-9309
E-mail: campbell@harborside.com
www.campbellrealtywestcoast.com

After Hours Please Call:
Esther Winters ................................... 541-332-2021
Toby Dillingham ................................. 541-332-6661
Pat Campbell ..................................... 541-332-2745
Betsy Bures ....................................... 541-332-7815
Jim Campbell, Principal Broker .......... 541-332-2745

New on the Market
3 BR, 1 Bath on 1.8 acres, 36 x 30 shop and 12 x 12
building, Deck with hot tub. Nice park-like setting.

$259,000.00    #959

School Board March Meeting
The 2CJ School Board met in regular
session on Monday, March 14, in the
Pacific High School (PHS) Library.
Board members in attendance were: Vir-
ginia Hughes (Chair), Nancy Dowdy,
Gail Rathbun, and Shirley Van Loo.
Board members absent were Liz Brady,
Alan Brown, and Joseph Brown. Mem-
bers of the public questioned the policy
for selection of Salutatorian and request-
ed inter-district transfers. The Board
upheld the current policy on the criterion
for selection of the Salutatorian. The
inter-district transfers were granted due
to extenuating circumstances.

Virginia Hughes, Joseph Brown, and
Shirley Van Loo will be the team nego-
tiating the certified staff contract. Gail
Rathbun will serve as an alternate if
needed.

The nutrition policy and the intra-district
transfer policies were adopted. With these
adoptions, the policy manual is com-
pletely updated for the first time in about
twenty years.

Tony LaPlante, Transportation and Main-
tenance Supervisor, said that the CB
radios in the busses have been replaced
by cellular phones, which work better
and eliminate the problem of inappropri-
ate language on the CB radios being
heard by the children.

Marvin Ott, Superintendent, reported on
the status of classified and certified con-
tract negotiations. A curriculum devel-
opment day will be held on April 1.
Teachers will hear a budget update and
be offered training in United Streaming/
Digital Curriculum, Crisis Management,
Blood Borne Pathogens Review, Talent-
ed and Gifted Instruction and Accommo-
dation. Curriculum Alignment (Read-

ing), and Certificate of Initial Mastery
Writing Scoring.

Contracts were awarded to Jerry Alex-
ander as Middle School Track Coach
and to Joseph Culley as High School
Track Co-coach.

The Board went into Executive Session
to discuss labor negotiations and person-
nel matters. Back in regular session, the
Board approved offering contract renew-
als to probationary and contract teach-
ers. The probationary teachers are James
Freitag, Millie Geller, Dwain Lakey,
Mick Lane, Gareth Pooleon, Roger Ras-
mussen, and Chris Sheehan. The con-
tract teachers are Fred Betz, Diane Cas-
sel, Kathryn Cowan, Jerry Cox, Joe Cul-
ley, Tom Dill, Chris Eidemiller, Kate
Foster, Anne Guerin, Dixi Allison
Howard, Will Jarvis, Cheryl Kuehn,
Robert Lemerande, Penny McLeod,
Chuck Mitchell, Elizabeth Mitchell, Ear-
lyene Pendergrass, Mike Ringo, Lucin-
da Sheeran, and Georgia Weinblatt. Let-
ters of understanding were approved for
Tony LaPlante as Transportation and
Maintenance Supervisor and for Karen
Cooley Jennings as Executive Secretary.

The next regular Board meeting is sched-
uled for Monday, April 11, at 7:00pm in
the PHS library. A Board workshop to
review previous plans and estimates for
a single-site school will begin at 6 PM,
preceding the regular meeting. The Bud-

Continued on next page



Norma Morrow, Broker
264(d) 6th St. (Hwy 101)
Port Orford, OR 97465

www.AllOregonRealEstate.com

Out of area?
Call toll-free:

(866) 332-1130

(541) 332-1130

Oregon Pump Annex
572 14th St.

Port Orford, OR
(541) 332-0933

Pump Repair, Installation,
and Design for your Well

Call Scott for Info!
ccb# 62652, cpi# 175

TRAILBLAZER

Trees: topping, limbing, removal & thinning
Clearing: driveways, fencelines, propertylines
Clean-up: streams, riverbanks, forest debris &
brush burning
Trails to streams, ocean, along riverbanks and
propertylines
Firetrails

Free Estimates
References available
Phone: 332-0907

SEASIDE STORAGE

SOLUTIONS

New climate controlled units
All sizes  24 hr/7 day access

601 13th Street
(Located just 1 block west of
Hwy 101 in Port Orford, OR)

Resident Manager
Paved  Secured

Call for reservation or info
(541) 991-2363

Fax:  (541) 332-0858
email jlewislandworks@aol.com

Myers Woodworks
Custom Woodworks of

Distinction

Specializing in custom architectural
molding and millwork. Doors and win-
dows. Computer desks and entertain-
ment centers built around your system
and personal needs. Custom cabinets
and fixtures. All of your woodworking
needs in one place.

(541) 332-1016

get Committee will meet on April 18 at
7:00pm in the PHS Library. The public is
welcome at any of these meetings. Fur-
ther information may be obtained by
calling the district office at 348-2337.

Letter to the Editor,
Gary Doran was quoted in last week’s
paper regarding the recent hiring of Mark
Creighton as Port Orford’s new Chief of
Police. He stated that it was “possibly
illegal and unethical,” on the part of the
City Council. Those are heavily charged

School Board March Meeting
Continued from preceding page

words to use against six men who were
elected by the people to represent them.

He then admonished that they should
“have integrity and be honorable men.”
Implying what exactly?

One of our challenges is that we have in
place an intelligent, capable and
sometimes affable City Administrator
who does not yet seem to understand that
Port Orford plays by the rules, will follow
the law, but does not want to become a
rigid bureaucracy.

This is a very small place. We all know
each other. Each member of the City
Council has known Mark Creighton for a
number of years. Are they to pretend that

they never saw him? Are they not to vote
for the man with the proper credentials
who has been a Port Orford neighbor and
respected acquaintance?

Instead of hiring on the basis of
ambiguous regulations and a mild
recommendation by only one of the two
committees, these men voted their
conscience within the guidelines, for the
person each believed would best serve
the city.

Hiring procedures should reflect the
needs of the community as well as the
law.

Nella Reed Abbott



16TH ANNUAL
COOS-CURRY ELECTRIC COOPERATIVE

Kalmiopsis 
elementary school

650 EASY STREET BROOKINGS, OREGON
FRIDAY, MARCH 25 • 1 ~ 7 P.M.

SATURDAY, MARCH 26 • 10 A.M. ~ 4 P.M.

✓ Contractors
✓ Financial Institutions
✓ Food Products
✓ Insurance Providers
✓ Tree Services
✓ Spas & Patio Furniture
✓ Home Security
✓ Internet Providers
✓ Window Coverings
✓ Pest Control
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★ FUN CHARACTERS
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Admission

12 & under free
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Leaking? Abnormal bleeding? Abdominal pain? Fertility questions?

Maybe it’s time to see a specialist.

Charles Hochberg, M.D., FACOG, FACS,
Obstetrics-Gynecology

will be available to patients for all women’s health issues starting
Wednesday, April 6, at Curry Family Medical in Port Orford!

Call 332-3861 for information or appointments. No referral necessary.

Dr. Hochberg is affiliated with Curry General Hospital in Gold Beach.

Easter Egg Hunt #1
The annual ESA Easter Egg Hunt in on
Saturday, March 26, 1:00pm, at Buffin-
gton Park. The egg hunt is for children
ages 0-8. This is a fun event so come on
down to the park and take part in it.

Special Districts Election
The filing deadline has passed for the
May 17 special districts election. Most
positions have one person running in
them but that’s not the case with the Port
of Port Orford Commission where nine
candidates filed for three positions. The
following is a list of who filed for the
various districts in Northern Curry Coun-
ty. The current officeholders are listed in
parenthesis.

Port of Port Orford Commission
#1 (E. Dowdy) – Scott Luhr, John Mob-
ley, and Michael Bulaich
#2 (G. Barnes) – Chane Fullmer, Ronald
Sperling, David C. Rickel, Jeff MacFar-
lane.
#3 (G. Welch) – Robert L. Mielenz, Paul
M. Hewitt
Port Orford RFPD
#2 (J. Johnston) – John F. Johnston
#3 (B. Foster) – Brenda Fanning Foster
#4 (L. Foster) Rick Hazard
#5 (Vacant) – Mary Hathorne

Port Orford-Langlois 2CJ School Dis-
trict
#1 (G. Rathbun) – Rosaria D. Williams
#4 (V. Hughes) – Virginia Hughes,
Micheal Collins
#5 (N. Dowdy) – John Jensen
#7 (A. Brown) – Alan Brown

Sixes Rural Fire Protection District
#1 (R. Johnson) – Alan Heckard
#2 (W. Moore) – Wayne Moore
#4 (F. Bitgood) – David E. Pesonen

Langlois RFPD
#4 (B. Smith) – Billie M. Smith
#5 (C. Eggert) – Carrie Eggert

Langlois Water District
#1 (J. Heinzman) – Jo Ann Heinzman
#3 (S. Chinowsky) – Stanley Chinowsky
#4 (E. Whitacre) – no filing
#5 (W. Peck) – no filing

Langlois Cemetery Maint. District
#2 (A. Haga) – Annabelle Haga
#3 (E. Bjerg) – Evelyn Bjerg

Port Orford Cemetery Maint. District
#2 (R. Gibbs) – Roxanne M. Gibbs
#3 (G. Gibbs) – Gregory Gibbs, Sandra
Luhr

Langlois Library District
#1 (M. Brown) – Michael Brown
#2 (D. McDermott) – Ginney Etherton
#3 (D. Terrusa) – Dave Terrusa

Port Orford Library District
#1 (M. Affonso) – Sherry Johnson
#2 (J. Cramer) – Jane Cramer
#3 (W. Champneys) – Weld Champneys

Curry Health District
#2 (R. Davis) – Roger K. Davis
#3 (A. Freeman) – A. E.  Freeman
#4 (D. Jamieson) – Doug Jamieson



Susan Brady is a busy mom with
ties to the community. She didn’t
want to leave the area to pursue
her education. Susan started taking
classes at Southwestern in 2002.

Susan will graduate in June with an
AAOT transfer degree and will
complete her  Associate of Science
in Human Services this summer.
She’ll start work on her Bachelor’s
degree in the fall. Susan’s goal is
to become a therapist.

Change your future. Take classes at
Southwestern. Call the Brookings or Gold
Beach Office to schedule a placement test
and talk to an advisor. It’s your future.

Bloom Where You’re Planted!

Southwestern Oregon Community College
420 Alder Street Brookings, Phone: 541-469-5017

29392 Ellensberg Gold Beach, Phone: 541-247-2741

Port Orford by appointment Phone: 541-253-7553 cell

Returning Student? Register online at www.socc.edu
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Butterfly Garden
By Paula Cracas

Have you visited the award winning
Butterfly-Hummingbird Garden, just
north of the Horse Arena, in Buffington
Park? The Butterfly-Hummingbird Gar-
den was started in the late 90’s by local
Master Gardeners and by the Friends of
the Park, a local non-profit organization.
Money from a SOLV grant, a bed tax
grant, a Curry County Master Garden-
ers’ grant, and private donors has pur-
chased supplies and plants, a handmade
bench, installed irrigation, and main-
tained and enhanced the Garden. Many
people donated many hours to work on
the garden. Acknowledging that cooper-

Easter Egg Hunt #2
St. John’s Catholic Church will hold an
Easter egg hunt on Sunday, March 27, at
9:30am. All children 10 years of age and
younger are welcome. We’re located at
Highway 101 and Fifteenth Street.

ation and community dedication, in 2002
the Butterfly-Hummingbird Garden was
awarded SOLV’s “Best Development of
Partnerships” for the state of Oregon and
received the award in Salem from Gover-
nor John Kitzhaber. The Butterfly-Hum-
mingbird Garden, one of only five awards,
was chosen from a pool of hundreds of
applicants. It was and is quite an honor
for our little town.

However, that was then and this is now.
The Butterfly-Hummingbird Garden,
with its beautiful mature plants and trees,
needs to upgrade its path with permanent
ground cloth and gravel. The cost will be
in the neighborhood of $250, with deep
discounts from Creighton’s Nursery for

the ground cloth and from the supplier of
the gravel, Janet Dougherty. The Garden
also needs willing hands to help weed,
prune, and work on the path. If you can
donate a few dollars, please send or drop
your much-needed dollars at Chetco
Credit Union to deposit to the Friends of
the Park account. If you can spend an
hour or two helping with this project,
phone me at 332-1945.



Port Orford
Garage

Oil Change Special
$30.95

Get a FREE set of
wiper refills with
your oil change!

(541) 332-0494

BREUER CONSTRUCTION  LLC
Since 1964

Residential & Commercial Construction
Computer drafting service

Quality, Integrity,  and Reliability
Bonded and Insured-CCB111694

Ask for Rudi or Ty
541-332-1502

e-mail rubarb@harborside.com
www.breuerconstruction.com

A lot of
Financial institutions
make loans to
customers.

At Chetco Federal Credit Union, we finance:
    The local store’s expansion
         The dog groomer down the street who grooms our dog
              A new car for our neighbor’s mother
                   A home for our newest member and friend

Where you find
Your neighbors and your friends,

       Port Orford Branch 1000 Oregon Street 332-3711

Chamber News
By Jay Stoler

The Port Orford and North Curry Cham-
ber of Commerce met at the Port &
Starboard restaurant on Monday, March
14, and tackled a full agenda and added
a new board member. In addition, Dave
and Linda Kight were guests at the meet-
ing. Dave is the new president of the
Powers Chamber of Commerce and is a
former Port Orford resident. Other guests
at the meeting were Mayor Jim Auborn,
Administrator Ken Knight and Chuck
Schaumburg. All members of the board
were present except Nick Qualls who has
resigned and moved out of the area.

Jim Billings reported that Visitor Center
traffic had doubled in the last month to
nearly 900 visitors. Billings also said
Whale Watch week would start on March
19, and go until the 26th. The Whales
will be migrating back north and in fact
some have already been sighted.

AWRC President Cindy Schaumburg
reported that the consortium received a
$2500 grant for phone lines so a bigger
presence can be established.

There was discussion of upcoming festi-
vals. Ken Knight suggested that the Wind
Fest be a Wind & Wine Festival with
local vintners on display. The board will
follow up on how that can come about, as
well as lining up a pop band for some kite

flying, music and food/wine on Satur-
day, May 28 and perhaps a breakfast at
the Senior Center on Sunday.

The board accepted the resignation of
Nick Qualls and appointed Langlois res-
ident, chamber member and President of
AWRC, Cindy Schaumburg to that seat.
Cindy and Chuck Schaumburg have at-
tended nearly every meeting for the last
three or so years. Cindy is a business
consultant.

The board voted to sign an endangered
species conservation pledge and write a
letter to Senator Wyden in favor of en-
dangered species act funding.

The board voted to endorse an Oregon
Senate bill SB 566 that would oppose
designating federally funded highways
as freight routes. A letter will be written
to the transportation committee.

The membership meeting on Monday,
March 28 at 1:00 pm at the Port and
Starboard will feature Kevin Poirier of
the Portland Car Rally Club who will
talk about a proposed rally from Portland
to Port Orford on October 8th and 9th. It
is hoped that is can be an October Fest of
sorts. Everyone interested is welcome at
the meeting.



God’s Green Earth Nursery and Things
Garden, Gifts & Gallery

551 19th St., Port Orford    (541) 332-0880
Just Arrived – Blown Glass Hummingbird Feeders, Butterfly Feeders, Orchids,
Orchid Pots  & A Large Inventory Of Porcelain And Ceramic Planters
Roses, Roses & More Roses We Just Received A Huge Shipment Of Roses,
Grown Specifically To Thrive In Our Coastal Environment.
Summer Bulbs (It’s Planting Time) –Caladium, Begonia, Canna, Asiatic Lily,
Oriental Lily, Gladioli & Dahlia
Garden Color-Petunias, Wave Petunia’s, Lobelia (Trailing & Upright), Pansy,
Violets, Snapdragons, Marigold, Dianthus, Salvia, Fuchsias, Penstemon, &
Jacobs Ladder.
Vegetable Starts – Tomato, Cucumber, Lettuce, Squash And More.
Seeds- New Renee’s Garden Seeds Have Arrived.
Fruit Trees - Meyer Lemon, Apple, Cherry, Pear, Plum, Peach, Nectarine &
Apricot.
Decorative Bark – Fine, Medium & Large
Soil & Amendments – Topsoil, Mulch, Fertilizer, Vermiculite, Perilite, Potting
Soil (FREE LOCAL DELIVERY Available)
Outdoor Furniture - We Have A Full Line Of Plantation Grown “GRADE A
TEAK” Imported Directly From Indonesia.
Gardener Spa Products – CRABTREE & EVELYN, LAVENDERHILL,
COLLECTIVE FARM WOMEN & BOTANICAL ESSENTIALS – Body Lotion,
Bath Gel, Soy Candles, Salt Scrub, Soap, Bunches Of Lavender, Massage Oil,
Neem Body Butter, Neem Soap, Hand Recovery, Hand Therapy, Hand Scrub,
Hand Wash And More…

Mark Your Calendars - Arbor Week (Observed In Oregon) April 4-8.
During That Week We Will Be Giving Our First 100 Customers

(One Per Customer) A Free “Colorado Spruce Seedling”.
Come In And See These And Many More New Arrivals

At God’s Green Earth Nursery & Things;
Port Orford’s Full Service Garden Center.

Campground Closed
Cape Blanco State Park’s campground
and other overnight facilities will be
closed from Monday, March 21 through
June 30, 2005 for electrical and water
system improvements.

Cape Blanco State Park’s day use area
and trails will remain open. Regularly
scheduled tours of the historical Hughes
House and the Cape Blanco Lighthouse
will begin again on Friday, April 1.

Senior Center Easter Brunch
The public is invited to Easter Brunch at
the Port Orford Senior Center on Sun-
day, March 27, from 10:00am to 2:00pm.
The menu is Eggs Florentine or scram-
bled eggs, Dutch apple pancakes or waf-
fles, banana bread, bacon or sausage
patty, fruit compote, Wild Rivers Roast-
ers special coffee, teas and juices. Cost is
$4.50 for adults and $2.50 for children.

Tioga Sign Relit
The Tioga Hotel is the tallest building in
the Coos Bay North Bend area. It is now
a residential hotel with a couple of res-
taurants in it as well as a bus station and
a ballroom and dominates the landscape
of downtown Coos Bay. The Tioga Hotel
has a multi-story sign on the front of the
building. For at least fifteen years it has
not been lit but all that has changed. The
ownership has invested money into the
grand old sign and now the pink neon
letters are lit. The sight, especially at
dusk, is stunning and an example of one
of the many ways historic renovation and
rehabilitation of buildings is going on
throughout the country. Buildings in
downtowns like department stores are
being renovated and turned into housing
for downtown dwellers. Beautiful old
movie theaters are being restored to their
original grandeur and reopened as play-
houses and concert venues. Old signs
that sat on top of theaters, hotels and
other buildings are being relit to reinvig-
orate the neighborhoods they occupy,
just as what has happened in downtown
Coos Bay.

The new stadium seating multiplex at
Pony Village is well along the way con-
struction wise with the front nearly com-
plete as of last week. The theater com-
plex will include eleven screens with all
rooms having stadium seating. The new
Ross Store has opened in Pony Village
and is already drawing huge crowds of
bargain conscious consumers. Something
new, something old but things are chang-
ing in Coos Bay and North Bend.

The campground, which is normally open
year round, has 53 campsites with elec-
trical and water hookups. All sites are
available on a first-come first-served
basis. Cape Blanco State Park is located
at the western edge of Cape Blanco Road
of US Highway 101 and covers over
1,800 acres. The park is laced with day
use trails and horse trails, which will
remain open for the public while the
electrical and water system improvements
are made.



Jarboe’s
Tractor Service
CAT 216 Skid Steer

CCB # 151608  Bonded & Insured

Brush Hog “Mower”
4x1 Bucket  Root Grappler
Backhoe  Tracks  Grading

(541) 297-6525

Sea Breeze
Florist

World Wide Wire Service
(541) 332-0445 Shop 311 6th St.
888-484-2234 (toll free) Port Orford

Eye Center
of Port Orford

Professional & Comprehensive
Vision Care

Eye Disease and Surgical Management

929 Oregon Street
(541) 332-0899

Accepting New Patients
OHP Patients Welcome

Easter Lillies
& Baskets!

$3,000 Reward Offered
A $3,000 reward is being offered for
information leading to the conviction of
the person responsible for the poisoning
of dogs in Port Orford. Another dog was
found poisoned on Monday night and is
still alive thanks to quick action by the
dog’s owner.

Keep a close eye on your pets! There is a
heartless killer here in our wonderful
town.

Celebration of Life
A celebration of life will be held for
Marian Jones at Buffington Park on Sat-
urday, April 2 at 2:00pm for everyone
who knew her. There will be public bar-
becue. A tree will be planted in her name.

Marian was a long time resident of the
Port Orford area. Even though she left in
2000 her heart remained here. At age 62,
she passed quietly in her sleep on March
4, 2005.

Her biggest joy in life was her great
grandkids who will remember her with
love. Last December she rededicated her
life to our Lord and Savior. She had a
way of reaching out and touching every-
one she knew.

Marian is survived by her four children
Kathy Jones of Langlois, Ron Jones of
Spokane, Washington, Steve Jones of
Newport, Oregon, and Suzzanne Thomp-
son of Woods Cross, Utah; four broth-
ers, Darrel Waterman, Gary Albertson,
Fred Albertson, and David Albertson.
She has 16 grandchildren and 14 great
grandchildren. Memorial contributions
can be given to the Port Orford Head
Start Program.

Episcopal Church News
The holiest part of the Christian calendar
begins this year on March 20 with Palm
Sunday which will be celebrated with an
outdoor procession with palms, reading
of the Passion Gospel and the Holy Eu-
charist. The service begins at 10:00 a.m.
at St. Christopher’s.

The Maundy Thursday evening service
will be on March 24 at 6:00 p.m. begin-
ning with washing of feet, an Agape
Supper with Eucharist and the stripping
of the Altar. This service commemorates
the institution of the Holy Communion
and the preparation of the church for the
Good Friday services. Dinner is provid-
ed free and all are most welcome to join
us for the evening.

The Good Friday Liturgy will be cele-
brated on March 25 at 6:00 p.m. with the
reading of the Passion Gospel of St.
John, the unveiling of the Cross, and the

communion of the presanctified. Visi-
tors, guests and friends are most wel-
come to attend.

The Easter Service will begin at 10:00
a.m. on Sunday, March 27 with a special
champagne reception to follow in the
parish hall. All are welcome.

St. Christopher’s is located on the corner
of 9th and Washington (behind the Down-
town Fun Zone) in Port Orford. For more
information, call 332-0998.

Please help us find the person who is
killing our beloved family pets.

If you have any information regarding
this situation please contact Officer Scott
Halse of the Port Orford Police Depart-
ment at 332-9013 or Milton and Deloris
Finch at 332-0990.



M.O.L., INC.
Mary O. Loan Bookkeeping

and Tax Service

Complete Services
for Business and Personal

Free E-File if we do your taxes

Mary O. Loan, L.T.C. / Notary
526 W. 9th St., Port Orford, OR 97465

Voice: (541) 332-5085
Fax: (541) 332-3028

B C Construction
Residential & Commercial
Roofing & Construction

Gutter Cleaning
Free Estimates

Bubby Caluya, Contractor
541-332-ROOF (7663)
OR CCB# 155726 General Contractor
CA LIC# 783191-Roofing & Welding Contractor

Savoy Theater
811 Hwy 101

Saturday
March 26
7:30pm
Tickets at the

Downtown Fun Zone
or by phone 332-3105
($10/$8 Students/seniors)

Also Featuring Magician and
Escape Artist Scotty Walsh

Chamber Membership Meeting
The Port Orford Chamber of Commerce
is holding its membership meeting on
Monday, March 28, 1:00pm, at the Port
and Starboard Restaurant. The Chamber
will meet with the Portland Car Rally
group. Anyone interested in the car rally
please attend and help with the plans.

Coos Curry Board Meeting
The regular meeting of the Board of
Directors of Coos-Curry Electric Coop-
erative, Inc. has been scheduled for
9:00am on Friday, March 25, at the Co-
operative’s Brookings area business of-
fice. The office is located at 815 Railroad
Avenue. For people attending the meet-
ing from Port Orford turn right at the
traffic light at the Fred Meyer store in
Brookings, proceed to the stop sign and
then turn left to the Coos-Curry office.
The meeting in Brookings is in conjunc-
tion with the annual home show that
weekend.

Holy Week Schedule
The following is the schedule for the
Holy Week and Easter observances at St.
Christopher’s Church in Port Orford.

Thursday, March 24: Maundy Thursday
foot washing and meal at 6:00pm.

Friday, March 25: Good Friday liturgy at
6:00pm.

Easter Sunday, March 27: Easter Service
and champagne reception to follow at
10:00am.

Computer Tidbits
by Valerie Jean Kramer

Ragtime desktop publishing program -
free for home use. Download at ragtime-
online.com.

Send files up to 1Gb to someone - Try
yousendit.com

I just installed Norton Internet Security
2005 and it found about 20 infected files
that were not found by the 2003 version.
Guess it’s time to upgrade again folks!
Sorry. Not currently available at the Fun
Zone.

http://amasci.com/miscon/miscon.html -
attempts to debunk popular misconcep-
tions about science. Very interesting!

Free Software (for home use):

Free firewall - www.zonelabs.com. It will
take some effort to find the right page to
download from. They really want to sell
you the “pro” version. Look for “Zo-
nealarm” not “Zonealarm Pro”. It IS there!

Free antivirus - www.grisoft.com

Anti-Spyware: www.lavasoft.com and
search Google for Spyware Blaster and
Spybot Search & Destroy.



Feed  Fencing
Pet Supplies

Carhart Work Clothes
Sheepskin Specialties

Culverts & Gates

Just South of Bandon
(541) 347-4356

‘Neath The Wind Realty, Inc.
along with our team of real estate
professionals is ready to service

all of your real estate needs.
Contact us at (541) 332-9463

McNair True Value Hardware
Help is just around the corner

1935 N. Oregon St., Port Orford
(541) 332-3371

Happy 60th
Birthday
Vicki

Open Easter Sunday

Letter to the Editor,
As most people in town now know some-
one has been poisoning animals in the
Port Orford area for the last several
months. I don’t know how many cats
have been killed, but I understand that at
least ten dogs have.

Whoever is doing this should keep in
mind that, under certain circumstances,
animal abuse in Oregon can be a class C
felony, if the perpetrator has been con-
victed of assault involving domestic vio-
lence or assault against a minor child at
least twice in the past. It is also a felony
if the animal abuse was committed in the
presence of a minor child. A class C
felony can bring five years in prison.
Even if the above special conditions don’t
apply, animal abuse is still a class A
misdemeanor, which can result in one
year in jail for the perpetrator.

Whoever is doing it should also keep in
mind that if the poison bait is picked up
and eaten by a child, instead of an ani-
mal, the charge could be first degree
manslaughter, a class A felony good for
20 years in prison.

Sincerely,
Howard S. Lichtig

Parks Commission Meeting
The next meeting of the Port Orford
Parks Commission has been moved up to
Tuesday, March 29 in the Council
Chambers at 7:00pm.

Roaring Sea Open House
Everyone is invited to enjoy the sharing
of artistic, musical, and edible treats at
the next Roaring Sea Open House, from
2:00 to 5:00 on Sunday, March 27. Last-
Sunday-of-the-Month Open Houses are
held at Roaring Sea Studio-Gallery lo-
cated at 41687 Highway 101 South, Port
Orford. The entrance from the highway
is shared with the Sea Crest Motel.

Featured this month are Bandon artist
Barry LaBoie, with “intimate landscapes”
in oil, watercolor, and pencil; well known
paper artist Karen Butts, showing some
of her recent books and other creations;
and Carol Waxham, who runs the Ran-
coast Arts Gallery in Langlois, bringing
some of her colorful woven garments.

In addition, during the afternoon, there
will be musical programs by the Kamme-
roque Ensemble. A special presentation
of poems by winners of the Celia Piehl
Young Poets Contest will be reaad dur-
ing the programs. The theme of the po-
ems this year was “ What is Peace?”

Refreshments will be served, as well as
pot-luck snacks. For further informa-
tion, please call Donna at 332-4444.

Water News
Water, water everywhere. Not this year.
Mitch Lewis, headline speaker for the
panel discussion on water in Curry Coun-
ty communities reports 2005 is a very dry
year. This is enough reason for all con-
cerned citizens and officials to attend the
League of Women Voters sponsored
Water Forum at Gold Beach City Hall,
Tuesday, March 29 at 7:00 pm.

County Commissioner Lucie LaBonte’
will moderate. Representatives of Brook-
ings, Gold Beach, Port Orford, Harbor
Water Distrect and the Watershed Coun-
cils will speak, followed by a period for
dialogue and questions from the public.

Come learn about surface water, ground
water, quantity and quality, and possibil-
ities for increased capture and storage,
not to mention the dollar costs of revised
and extended infrastructure.



The Cat’s Meow
Vacation Cottage

Quaint, comfortable, affordable
503 Jackson St.  (866) 503-5003

80’ to beach access
All reservations made in advance.

Continued on next page

Dock Tackle & Seafood
Local catch Fish-n-Chips, Clam Chowder,

Gifts, Fishing Gear, Bait and
Fresh local fish fillets when available.

(541) 332-8985

Remember

The Crazy Norwegians
11:30am-7:00pm Daily

Every meal
served with a smile!

332-8601

THE WOODEN NICKELTHE WOODEN NICKELTHE WOODEN NICKELTHE WOODEN NICKELTHE WOODEN NICKEL
Has received new merchandise from
the gift show. Come see all the new

(cool) things! Jams & jellies 30% off.
www.oregonmyrtlewood.com

1205 Oregon St. (541) 332-5201

CLASSIFIED ADS

CLASSIFIED ADS are $3.00 for the
first 25 words or less, and 10¢ each addi-
tional word (if any.) Our normal deadline
for submission is 3:00pm Tuesday to be
in that Thursday’s paper. Downtown Fun
Zone, Inc., 832 Hwy 101, Box 49, Port
Orford, OR 97465 (541) 332-6565.

REAL ESTATE & RENTALS

SISKIYOU COAST REALTY - Free
broker price opinion on your home or
property. We sold many properties this
past year and need more property to sell.
Call Sandra or Jodi at (541) 332-7777.

PROPERTY WANTED! Our 2004 sales
have depleted our inventory! If you are
interested in selling your home, land, or
business, contact us at C.A. Smith Real
Estate. Located on Hwy. 101 and Wash-
ington St or call 332-4132.

JUST A PHONE CALL! That is all it
takes to get a free comparative market
analysis on your real estate. Call Norma at
All Oregon Real Estate. I will ask you a
few basic questions about your property,
then I will work on a CMA for you and
call you back with the details, all over the
phone! (541) 332-1130 Call Today!

PROFESSIONAL property management
services now available at ‘Neath the Wind
Realty, Inc. Call on us to manage your
rental or vacation properties in the Port
Orford area. Ask for Sara at (541) 332-
9463 or toll free 1-800-896-9869.

SHOREPINE SENIORS ONLY Mo-
bile Home Park, 925 Arizona St. $230.00
month. Close to all. 1-858-229-5670.

WANTED: SMALL CABIN to rent.
Quiet and privacy is a must. Can pay up to
$300.00 per month. Will consider care-
taking. Honest and reliable. Call John at
(541) 347-9361.

FOR RENT: SPACIOUS HOME in
Elk River Valley. 3 bed, 2.5 bath, 2 car
garage. $1100/mo + deposits and electric.
Call Sara at ‘Neath the Wind Realty, Inc.
(541) 332-9463.

CUTE, CLEAN 2 BED, 1 BATH home
with loft for rent. In town near school,
shopping and beaches. $590.00 a month.
First, last, & dep. Will require a credit
check. 332-0872.

EMPLOYMENT

SEASONAL PARKS WORKER. City
of Port Orford. Twelve weeks starting
April 4th. Duties: brush cutting and haul-
ing, shoveling and digging, changing trash
cans. Operate brush chipper, chain saw,
weed-eater, lawnmower. Must lift 50
pounds and possess current Oregon
driver’s license. Twenty hours per week.
$7.25 per hour. For job description and
application: City Hall, 555 West 20th
Street, or (541) 332-3681, or portorford
cityh@harborside.com. Application dead-
line: Friday, April 1, at 4:30 p.m.

OPRD IS LOOKING FOR Someone
with excellent customer service & cleri-
cal skills for a full time Office/Volunteer
Coordinator position for Cape Blanco
Management Unit located at Humbug
Mountain State Park. To qualify: Two
years of general clerical experience, one
of which included coordinating clerical
office procedures; OR an Associate’s
degree in Office Occupations or Office
Technology. College courses in Office

Occupations or Office Technology will
substitute for the required experience on
a year-for-year basis. Please submit State
of Oregon application (PD100) to Or-
egon Parks & Recreation Department,
725 Summer St. NE, Suite C, Salem, OR
97301. Applications & job descriptions
may be obtained at the Employment De-
partment or online at www.prd.state.or.us.
This recruitment closes April 1. For in-
quiries, contact CoCo Sutton at Sunset
Bay State Park at (541) 888-4902 ext. 26.

SEASONAL RANGER AIDE State-
wide openings. Closes June 30. View
OPRD job announcements and download
application forms and other material
online at egov.oregon.gov/OPRD/JOBS/
jobs.shtml. Call 332-6774 ext 0 for more
info.

SERVICES

INTERNET FOR LESS!! Briskweb,
Inc. Serving Port Orford Northward.
Unlimited usage, nationwide dialup. Great
for traveling. $16.00/Monthly. http://
www.briskweb.net 332-1337.

KEY’Z LOCKSMITH SERVICE –
keys, installations, repairs, locks opened.
Auto, home, business. Bonded 332-7404.

HANDYMAN – I have the tools and
skills to handle just about any problem.
No job too small. (541) 332-1016.



Classified Ads
Continued from previous page

Curry Public Transit
Remember: We are

here for you
332-5771

Seaweed Natural
Grocery & Café

Store Hours: Mon-Fri. 10-6, Sat. 10-5
Café Hours:  Mon-Fri. 10-3
832 Hwy 101, Port Orford 332-3640

Continued on back cover

RRRRRoaring Sea Artsoaring Sea Artsoaring Sea Artsoaring Sea Artsoaring Sea Arts
Studio Gallery

OPEN HOUSE LAST SUNDAY
2:00 to 5:00 OF THE MONTH

VISITORS  WELCOME
CALL 332-4444 DONNA ROSELIUS
41687 Hwy. 101 S. Port Orford, Oregon

Pampered Pooches
Selling County Dog Licenses

& Solid Gold Dog Foods
Mon.-Fri. 9:00-3:00

545 W. Tenth St. 332-0520

That Bird Store
Birding Gifts & Such

264D Sixth St. (Hwy 101)
10:00 to 5:00pm  Tue-Sat.

Creighton Plants
and Supplies

Open Thurs-Mon   10:00-5:00
325 16th Street, Port Orford

(541)  332-0149

THE GURU IS IN! Here’s a computer
technology expert who can deliver what
you need. Set-up to overhaul, desktop to
network, web page to database, tutoring
to training, friendly ‘techie’ at your ser-
vice. Scotty 332-0530.

LOCAL COMPUTER TECH! Friendly
and knowledgeable with good reputation.
Tutoring, computer repair, networking
(Cisco trained), house calls, will travel.
Reasonable rates. Call James 332-1337.

WE DO MOWING, Weed Eating,
chainsaw work, and blackberry removal.
We also do dump and free burn runs. Call
Kevin and Anne for estimates. 332-0129.
References.

BLUE SKY TREE SERVICE special-
izing in close quarter work, boom truck,
chip truck, stump gringing w/TL guaran-
teed lowest prices with access free
estimates 347-7400.

SUPERIOR LAWN SERVICE – Mow-
ing, hedging, weedwhacking. Superior
service at a better rate. Handyman ser-
vice. Tools, truck and references. Call
332-1819.

WELDING AND FABRICATION ar-
chitectural, industrial and marine. Welding
aluminum, steel, cast iron, stainless. CAD
designs. Get it done right the first time.
Call Tom, 332-2300.

JT DATAWORKS has the right tools to
help your business prosper. Custom
website and print design, website market-
ing, small business database, and more!
Call Judy for a free consultation. (541)
332-0850.

GARAGE SALE

RUMMAGE SALE SUNDAY Only,
10am – 2pm at the Bargain Basement
16th Street at Jackson. Clothes, books,
linens, kitchenware, household, etc. Eas-
ter Brunch upstairs, too.

MISCELLANEOUS

NEW, NEW plants, trees and shrubs this
week at Creighton Plants and Supplies
325 16th Street. 332-0149

GIFTS with a great message. New line of
Christian jewelry and gifts at great prices,
at the Shell Shack at BattleRock Park.

CARPETS DIRTY? Call Sunrise Car-
pet Cleaning! Licensed & insured.
347-3164.

GREEK FISHERMEN’S HATS, ex-
cellent selection of sizes and colors, and
the best price around! At the 1at
BattleRock Park.

MINI STORAGE/U-HAUL. 200+ stor-
age units, 150+ climate controlled.
Airport-U-Stor, across from Ocean Spray
347-4356.

PREPAID PHONE CARDS $7.00 – 2-
hour cards – no minimum usage! The
Downtown Fun Zone.

NEW MOVIES THIS WEEK: “Find-
ing Neverland”, “Bridget Jones – The
Edge of Reason”, “Being Julia”, “Fat
Albert”, “The Final Cut”, “Earthsea”,
“Ramones Raw”, “Eddie Izzard Definite
Article”, “Larceny”, “Little Black Book”,
“Species III”, “The Saddest Music in the
World”, and “Tae Guk Gi”. New movies
being released next Tuesday include
“Closer”, and “After the Sunset”. Please
remember items are due back by 3:30pm
the next business day. Reservations must
be prepaid so cannot be taken over the
phone. Downtown Fun Zone, Inc. Open
9:30-6 Mon-Thurs and 9:30-7 Friday and
Saturday. Closed Sundays.

TRADITIONAL CHINESE Medicine
formulas available for cold, lung support,
sleep, allergies, hepatitis C, chemo sup-
port, glucose balance. Sea Breeze
332-0445.

MAKE THE SWITCH & SAVE! No
Contract. No Commitment! Get unlim-
ited Internet access. Only $9.95 month.
Sign up today. 1-888-769-7003, or visit
www.imbris.com/ coastspecial.

NEED A GIFT? The Shell Shack at
BattleRock Park has something for ev-
eryone, any age.



Classified Ads
Continued from previous page

     Brunch is $8.95 

Tuesday: David’s Sea-
food Linguini Alfredo 

We have many other Daily 
Lunch and Dinner Specials! 
Fresh “Local” Seafood, Steaks 
and Pizza!  Come down and see 
what We Have For You Today!!! 

Port and Starboard  
Restaurant and Lounge 

Wednesday: Pecan 
Encrusted Snapper 
Thursday: All You Can 
Eat Spaghetti 
Friday: Oven Roasted 
Prime Rib of Beef 

     Easter Sunday 
Champagne Brunch 
Fresh Home Grilled 
Red Potato’s, Fresh 
Fruit and Eggs  
Benedict with Cham-
pagne and Coffee!! 

Orders To Go also 
Available! Please 
Call: 332-4515 
Thank you for you 
Business!! 

   Nightly Specials 

MAGIC CARD CLEARANCE! All
Magic, Pokemon, and other ccg cards
33% off! While they last at the Downtown
Fun Zone, Inc.

NEW TIME! “New Light on Ancient
Truth” class with healing meditation con-
tinues Thursday 6:30pm at 349 W. 6th
Street. All welcome. For more informa-
tion Reverend Grace Bonnell 332-0516.

IT’S BEACH TIME! The Shell Shack at
BattleRock Park has a great variety of
sand toys, kites and other “fun” things for
playtime at the beach.

MISTY MEADOWS JAMS and syr-
ups. New gift packs! At the Shell Shack at
Battle Rock Park, a locally made Oregon
product! New sugar free varieties now in
stock!

CREEPING ROSEMARY, Marigolds,
Petunias, Sweet Peas, Bacopa, and many
other new arrivals at Creighton Plants and
Supplies 325 16th Street. 332-0149.

“AS SEEN ON TV” the latest in fashion
earrings, large hoop / stones / crystal, at
the Shell Shack..

1994 NISSAN 4X4 XE under 65k miles.
Brush guard, tow package, bedliner. Runs
and drives good. Clean and straight. $4000
obo. Call (541) 290-5079 at 610 Deady
Street.

OUR THRIFT STORE needs donations
of good used furniture. Tables, chairs,
sofa’s, dressers, if you have any good
used furniture bring them to William at
the store. Are you looking for a Nordic
trac or exercise bike, if so come by and
check out what we have. Tues-Sat 10-5.
Call 347-9832.

ATV PACKAGE DEAL! 2001 Polaris
325 Auto + 1997 Yamaha Warrior 350.
Flags, helmet, goggles, racks, included
$5000 or $5500 w/ trailer. 332-6175.

2001 SATURN 3 DOOR COUPE SL1.
New tires. Looks good. 67,000 miles.
Hugs the road. $6,100 obo. Call 290-
5079. Come see at 610 Deady St.

GUMBALL BLOWOUT! Easter spe-
cial on world’s largest jawbreaker gum,
only $2.50 at the Shell Shack.

WANTED: BOWFLEX in good condi-
tion. Call 332-2145.

Letter to the Editor,
During the three years that I have lived in
this area, I have always paid my Coos
Curry Electric Co-op (CCEC) bill in
person at the Port Orford office on or
before the due date. That is, until last
week when a problem at home prevented
me from dropping off my check on the
Eleventh.

So I did just that on Monday, the Four-
teenth, the next business day. On the
sixteenth I received a “Final Notice” in

bright bold red typeface stating that ser-
vice would be disconnected if the bill
was not paid by March 22!! I am out-
raged! We, the people, are The Co-op,
are we not?

So our Coop wasted paper and 37 cents
postage and likely an employee’s time,
but what really galls me is the demand for
payment by March 22! Is there anyone
else out there who’s fed up with the way
CCEC does business?

I certainly regret that I did not write a
letter of complaint to CCEC regarding
the damage and desecration done on my
property by the tree pruners/cutters sent
out by the Co-op in September of 2003.
They cut down trees which never would
have interfered with the lines crossing
my property. And they left one hell of a
mess; it looked like a war zone. I as-
sumed my voice would fall on “deaf
ears”. I also regret not filing suit.

Dave Meeker


